
  

 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

Volume 69 No. 3                                                                                                           March 2023 
Town Offices and Community Center      6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD  20785-3197                      301-773-8360 

            

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 

           Message from the Mayor   
 

Time, please slow down! By the time you read this, we will have        
experienced one fourth of the year. This time last year, we were putting 
the finishing touches on the strategic plan and had just brought on our 
new Chief of Police and Youth Coordinator. Can you believe how much 
we have accomplished in just a short span of time? We are now readying 
ourselves for a Public Safety Forum and gearing up for a Youth Council. 
The strategic plan and all of the goals and objectives are being revisited 
and tackled each day! It is so great to have a master plan to work from in 
order to get things done for Cheverly.  
 

You should also get this newsletter before the annual State of Cheverly 
Address. In this year’s address I will review issues of public safety,    
infrastructure, budgets, achievements, taxes, annexation, and                
development. Please use this link:  https://us02web.zoom.us/
j/81062317571?pwd=c1BFS2Q0ZTArdEFRbGRhSXpYR2EzQT09 to 
participate in the hybrid meeting or join us in person this year! The    
Address will be in Town Hall on March 27, 2023 at 7 p.m. I hope to see 
you there!  
 

We can’t forget that March is Women’s History Month. The town staff 
and the Women’s Club typically highlight awareness month activities in 
the display cases in town hall. So, if you come down for our resident  
appreciation events or just happen to be at town hall, take a look at how 
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the cases have been decorated. Ahead of Women’s 
History Month and also serving as my Mayor’s    
Mention is Barbara Pejokovich. She was honored last 
month as one of our longest serving residents as the 
chair of the Rec Council. With over thirty-five years 
of service, she has handed the baton over and we can’t 
thank her enough. For holiday parades, scholarship 
funds and memories of a lifetime-let’s all take a     
minute to say thank you.  
 

As you know, March is also National Development 
Disabilities Awareness Month. This month has me 
particularly grateful to the coaches that serve in or 
respective sports for the town. As the mother of a 
child with special needs, I never knew if I would be 
able to see my son play an organized sport. The    
compassion and determination shown from local 
coaches has truly been heartening. I know how      
challenging it can be to work with people with       
disabilities. It requires a great deal of patience. I am 
so grateful that we have such volunteers right here in 
town. Consider learning more about what constitutes 
developmental disabilities and ask yourself how you 
can help the town be more inclusive.  
 

I had a blast visiting schools last month (pictured   
below)! The first visit was for kids in   kindergarten 
and first grade for the African American “Read In”. 
Started by the National Council of   Teachers of    
English Teachers Black Caucus in 1990, the National 
African American Read-In has developed into a      
celebration of the lively contributions of  African 
American literature, art, and artists play in American 
society. Over 5.9 million people throughout the globe 
have taken part in this campaign. I love reading to the 
kids on market days and this gives me an even bigger 
audience.  

My second stop at our elementary schools was to   
encourage fourth graders to participate in the “If I 
Was A Mayor” Campaign. Please share the following 
instructions with fourth grade teachers you know so 
that their students can participate. The winning essay 
gets a cash prize.  
 

Essay contest Submission Guidelines 
We are pleased that you and your students are        
interested in participating in MML’s essay contest. 
It’s an easy and fun activity to help students           
understand the government closest to the people. Each 
year we receive thousands of entries. Unfortunately, 
some essays are disqualified because instructions and 
rules were not followed. Please read the list below, to 
familiarize yourself with how to enter:   
 

• See full contest RULES at  
www.mdmunicipal.org/932/2023-Contest-Rules 
 

 • Complete the digital essay form entirely [PLEASE 
CHECK THAT YOUR EMAIL IS CORRECT ON 
THE FORM TO AVOID UNDELIVERABLE/
BOUNCEBACKS] 
 

• Each teacher must submit a digital entry form at 
www.mdmunicipal.org/FormCenter/Essay-Contest-4/
If-I-Were-Mayor-I-WouldDigital-Essay-Con-90. No 
group forms or multiple teachers per form.  
 

 • You will receive access to a shareable Dropbox 
folder specific to your school’s Maryland Municipal 
League District  
 

• All essays must be combined into a single file (We 
are unable to process individual essays) 
 

• Number each essay at top of page  
 

• Word documents or PDF files only. • Handwritten 
essays may be scanned or sent via jpeg, as long as the 
scan/photo are combined into a single PDF file  
 

• Name the combined essay file in the following  
manner of School Name(dot)Teacher’s Last Name
(dot)Number of Essays within file o EXAMPLE:          
FarmElementary.Mason.25  
 

• Upload file into Dropbox Folder (Access to the 
Dropbox folder provided ONLY after you have       
submitted digital entry form) 
 

All essay submissions due by March 31, 2023, by 
midnight. However, digital entry forms at 
www.mdmunicipal.org/FormCenter/Essay-Contest-4/
If-I-Were-Mayor-I-WouldDigital-Essay-Con-90 must 
be turned in by Noon on March 31 in order to receive 
the Dropbox link necessary to submit your students 
essays. 
 

I would love to see a student from Cheverly can be a 
winner this year!  

http://www.mdmunicipal.org/932/2021-Contest-Rules
https://www.mdmunicipal.org/FormCenter/Essay-Contest-4/If-I-Were-Mayor-I-WouldDigital-Essay-Con-90
https://www.mdmunicipal.org/FormCenter/Essay-Contest-4/If-I-Were-Mayor-I-WouldDigital-Essay-Con-90
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Government Meetings & Worksessions  

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  
WARD 1: COUNCIMEMBER MARVELY NETTLES 

My thoughts are with the family of Moses Manago who passed away on January 25th, he was 94. I will al-
ways remember Mr. Moses setting up his beach chair in my driveway on a beautiful day and waving at neigh-
bors passing by. He would talk to me when I came outside to work in the yard or on my house. He was a first-
class Black engineer at the MLK Library system. 

 

 CWARD 4: COUNCILMEMBER JOSEPH DALAKER 

                        Greetings neighbors!  My website, DalakerPublicAffairs.com, provides additional context               
                 round issues  before the town, reminders and debriefs of town events, and links to various   
  resources on other websites.  At  the bottom of the homepage you can sign up to receive my 
  updates by e-mail DalakerPublicAffairs.com/ #contact ).  The QR code shown here takes 
  you to that page as well. Hope you find it helpful in staying up to  speed!    
 

WARD 6 : COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or  
the QR Code to find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of  
ways I can be reached or deliver updates and want to ensure that I am accessible  
and communicative.      

 

Thursday, March 9, 2023    8:00 pm                    Town Meeting 
Thursday, March 23, 2023    7:30 pm               Worksession 
Monday, March 27, 2023    7:00 pm              State of Cheverly Address 
 

Thursday, April 13, 2023    8:00 pm                    Town Meeting 
Thursday, April 27, 2023    7:30 pm               Worksession 
 

Budget Meetings 
Tuesday, March 14, 2023     7:00 pm         Special Meeting 
Tuesday, March 21, 2023     7:00 pm         Special Meeting 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81062317571?pwd=c1BFS2Q0ZTArdEFRbGRhSXpYR2EzQT09 

Meeting ID: 810 6231 7571 
Passcode: 051512  

https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81062317571?pwd=c1BFS2Q0ZTArdEFRbGRhSXpYR2EzQT09
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Cheverly Municipal Election 
Monday, May 1, 2023 
7 am – 8 pm 
 

This year Cheverly will be holding elections for all six 
Town Council seats. Visit www.cheverly-md.gov/
board-elections for more info. 
 
Information for Candidates 
Candidates for Town Council must be: 
 At least 21 years of age on or before election day 
 A citizen of the United States 
 A registered voter of Cheverly 
 A resident of Cheverly for not less than 6 months 

preceding the election 
 A resident of the ward from which they are     

elected   
 
Forms to file for candidacy may be obtained from the 
Town website or from Town Hall. Candidate profiles 
may also be submitted as a Word document no longer 
than 350 words and may include a close-up photo 
cropped to 2”x2” as a JPEG file. Please submit all  
required materials as separate attachments to         
election@cheverly-md.gov. Completed forms and 
candidate profiles must be submitted by 5:00 pm 
on Friday, March 17, 2023.  
 
Information for Voters 
To be eligible to vote in the Town election, you 

must register to vote in one of two ways: 
 
 Register to vote with the state of Maryland before 

April 1, 2023. Already registered? Make sure 
your registration reflects your current Cheverly 
address. Check here:                                  
voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch
  

OR 
 
 Register to vote with the Town of Cheverly. This 

option is available to any resident who cannot  
register in Maryland (examples, non-US citizens 
or active military with active voter registrations in 
another state) and who meets the eligibility       
requirements. Registering to vote with the Town 
may be done at any time, including on election 
day. 

 
Any registered voter in Cheverly may request a    
ballot to be mailed to them or to be picked up         
in-person at Town Hall if they choose not to vote      
in-person. The request form may be found in this 
newsletter, picked up in-person at Town Hall, or on 
the Town website. The deadline to request a mail-in 
ballot is April 24, 2023. 
 
Election Day Volunteers 
If you’re interested in signing up for a shift to        

volunteer to work on election day, please email 
chvboes@gmail.com. 

 BOARD OF ELECTIONS 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch
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Meeting Agendas are updated on the Town 
website:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have  
questions, please call the Town Hall.   
 
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE on 
Comcast 71 & Fios 35.  They are  

re-broadcast every day at 7:00 am, 1:00 
pm, and 7:00 pm.  Meetings can also be 

viewed on the town’s website at 
www.cheverly-md.gov.  

 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

 

Town Meeting -February 2/9/23 
 Motion to make amendment to LIDC contract for 

2 years made by CM Dalaker. 2nd by    CM 
McCann. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion to approve Ecosite and LIDC contracts for 

2 years made by CM Dalaker. 2nd by CM Watson. 
Approved unanimously.  
 Move to adopt town administrator’s recommenda-

tion to consider an increase in council member 
compensation to $7,000 for council members & 
$8,500 for mayor via an ordinance and to have the 
compensations reviewed every 5 years by staff 
made by CM Nettles-Simpson. 2nd by CM Garces. 
Yes – CM Nettles-Simpson, CM Dalaker, CM 
Garces, CM Fry. Opposed CM Watson, CM 
McCann   4-2 

GET ALERTED! 
 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  
If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive an 
email sent directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. 
 

Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the necessary  infor-
mation.  
 

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

If you are currently operating a  
business out of your home, you  
are required to obtain a Town 
 Residential Business License. 
 

Home occupations are under 
(Chapter 9 of Town Code)  and (subtitle 27 of 
the Prince George’s County Code) and do not 
include any retail business or trade, etc. 
 

Town Residential Business Licenses are          
issued annually for the Fiscal Year (July 1 to 
June 30).  Please call the Town Clerk at  
301-773-8360 or stop by the Town Office to 
pick up an application form.  
 

The yearly business license fee is $20. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
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 CHEVERLY YOUTH  EVENT 

Email Yvonne White at ywhite@cheverly-md.gov for volunteer opportunities,  
to sign up for events or if you have questions.  

 

Please like the "Cheverly Youth" Facebook page or find us on the  
Town website  to stay up to date about the latest news and events for  

middle and high school aged youth in the community.   
FACEBOOK WEBSITE 

Follow our new Instagram page where 
you will find updates, activities, and 
news and announcement for Cheverly 
Youth (High School and Middle School).   

https://www.facebook.com/Cheverly-Youth-Development-102799905670278
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-youth
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SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
                              Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful                         
                              for a person controlling an animal,            
                              except a seeing eye dog, to allow or  
                              permit solid waste of such animal to 
remain on the property of any other person without the 
consent of the owner or occupant thereof; or on such 
public properties as are prohibited by order of the Mayor 
and Council of the Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas 
are sidewalks, Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd 
Park, & play areas of all other parks. 
 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 
 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a neighbor 
pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Store valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one friend or 

neighbor. 
 

OUTDOOR BURNING REMINDER 
Sec. 12-3.  
(a) No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 

trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material on any          
improved street, gutter, parking strip, parkway, 
park, alley or any other town property within the 
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly.  

(b)  No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 
trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material within the     
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly, without 
first obtaining a permit from the Town of    
Cheverly, excluding outdoor cooking devices and 
fire pits.   

(Ord. No. 11-77, 8-11-77)  
Charter  

Reference -Authority to control  
and prevent fires,  

§ C-23A(26) 

MOST COMMON CODE VIOLATIONS 
 
 

 

Please scan the QR code to see the 
most common code violations FAQ's 

 

 
 

 

March 7th at 6:30 pm - Wards 1,2, & 3 
March 21st at 6:30pm -  Wards 4, 5, 6 & Old 4th  
              

Topic: Virtual Code Talks 
Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?
pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09 
 

Meeting ID: 896 4343 7593 
Passcode: 140666 
 
 

 

DEAD TREES 
Note: Code Compliance Officers will be  
identifying dead trees in Town.  Please  
contact Code Compliance if you have any  
questions or concerns at (240) 770-7647. 
 
 
 

SIDEWALK AND ROAD OVERGROWTH 
Spring is here and the days are getting nice. With the 
nice weather, and rising gas prices, more and more 
residents are out walking. Whether they are out for a 
weekend stroll or headed down to the Metro for a train 
ride to work, they are using our sidewalks and walking 
paths. 
 

The warmer weather also marks the start of the  
growing season. As trees and other vegetation grow, 
they tend to encroach upon the public right–of-way 
(sidewalks, streets, or alleys). This overgrowth of 
vegetation or low hanging branches can obstruct view, 
creates tripping hazards or otherwise impede the pub-
lic's ability to use the streets and sidewalks. This  
encroachment has been deemed a public nuisance in 
the Town Code and constitutes a hazard, which im-
pedes the free movement of pedestrians or vehicles. 
As such, residents are required to ensure that public 
right-of-way abutting their property are kept free of 
overgrowth and intersections are obstruction free. 
 

Trees located within the first (11) feet of the curb are 
the responsibility of the Town. Please call if you have 
a question or notice any condition that may pose a 
hazard to the community. 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
                             2023 Residential ZONE parking            
                             permits will be  available December                     
                             15th. The price of the permit is $5 
per vehicle.  There is a maximum of 2  quest passes 
per residence.  The first guest pass is free and the  
second guest pass may be obtained for $2 fee.  (Note: 

ONLY two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: Code Enforcement, 
6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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 CODE COMPLIANCE  

Follow the Town of Cheverly 
on Instagram to get the latest 
news and announcements,  
updates, and activities. 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up 
(3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Public works crews start pick ups at 7:30 AM. Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and   
Recycling need to be at the curb before 7AM.  Yard Waste and Recycling  should not be put 
in plastic trash bags.  Electronics will no longer be picked up with Recycling on  
Wednesdays.  They will be picked on Thursdays or Fridays with Bulk Trash.  
 
 

Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking 
in front of the yard waste, trash,  recycling, and bulk 
trash.  The  picture shows how difficult it can be for 
the crew when there's a vehicle parked.  
 

If you have any questions, call Public Works,  
301-773-2666.  
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

 TREE EVALUATION PROGAM FOR TOWN RESIDENTS  
 

Did you know you can request one tree  
inspection per year by the Town’s Arborist? 

 
 

 

To request a private tree inspection visit the Town website at www.cheverly-md.gov, complete and  
return the Tree Evaluation Agreement form and submit the $85 inspection fee.   
 

Fees can be made online or via mail by check. Checks should be made payable to the Town of Cheverly and 
mailed or dropped off at: Town Hall, Attention Public Works, 6401 Forest Road,  Cheverly, MD 20785. Once 
the inspection is completed the resident will receive a report on their tree.  Please note: checks will not be  
deposited until after the  inspection  report is completed.    

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you 

can contact  Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on    Report a 

Street Light Outage.  Enter  either the address or pole number.  A map showing the street 

lights in the area will  appear. Click on the  street light you wish to report. You will be         

directed to enter  information  about the light and your contact  information.  Or Scan  >>>> 

LEAF SCHEDULE FINAL UPDATE 
Town Wide Leaf Collection Cycle ENDS March 10, 2023. No Vacuum Collections on Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Town Holidays. Please do not block sidewalks or the streets with your leaves. Please insure 
stones, branches and other hard materials are not mixed in with the leaves.  
 

If delayed due to equipment failures, inclement weather, or other schedule changes, weekly up 
dates will be provided on the Town’s website under News and Announcements.  

http://www.pepco.com
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 PUBLIC WORKS 
RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
December 2022 
 

Curbside Recycling     43.97  TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste           101.98 TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse              129.58 TNS ($70 per ton) 
  
Recycling + Yardwaste / Total Tonnage = 145.95/275.53  =  52.97 % Percentage diverted from landfill    
  
Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $6,479.81 
Appliances: 3 
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/drive-results?zipSponsor=Town%

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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Crime Report for January 2023 
*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

DATE TIME LOCATION CRIME 

01/03 19:45 HRS 6500 Landover Road Stolen Vehicle 

01/04 21:00 HRS 6500 Landover Road Stolen Vehicle 

01/05 11:00 HRS 6200 Inwood Street Vandalism 

01/05 16:45 HRS 6300  Landover Road Fraud 

01/08 13:15 HRS 6400 Landover Road Stolen Vehicle 

01/09 13:00 HRS 6300 Landover Road Breaking and Entering 

01/09 15:30 HRS 6300  Inwood Street Theft From Auto 

01/10 18:15 HRS 6400 Landover Road Theft 

01/11 18:30 HRS 6500 Landover Road Fraud 

01/12 21:00 HRS 5700 Newton Street Shooting 

01/12 20:30 HRS 3600  58th Pl Vandalism 

01/16 21:19 HRS 5600-5800 Landover Road DUI /Arrest 

01/18 20:15 HRS 6300  Landover Road Vandalism 

01/18 16:17 HRS 6300 Landover Road Stolen Vehicle 

01/19 12:00 HRS 5800  Dewey Street Theft 

01/19 11:00 HRS 6600 Blk of Oak Street Property Damage 

01/22 12:45 HRS 5800 blk Landover Road TFA /Arrest 

01/22 11:00 HRS 5600 Blk Newton Street Property Damage 

01/23 20:23 HRS 3300 blk Belleview Avenue Theft From Auto 

01/25 1:00 HRS 3007 Crest Avenue Breaking and Entering 

01/29 9:30 HRS 2800 Crest Avene Stolen Vehicle 

Message from the Chief  
 

The best way I have found to stay connected with the 
community is to recognize and address the prevailing 
issues. After reading a quarterly Maryland State  
Police Alumni Association newsletter and receiving 
permission (President Retired F/Sgt. Jeannie  
Mastronardi) to share, this month I want to address 
porch pirate prevention. 
 

Porch Pirate Prevention and How to Prevent Your 
Packages from Being Stolen.  
 

If you order online (and who doesn’t) you                
undoubtedly want to protect your packages once they 
arrive. Here’s some good advice to avoid porch  
piracy: 
1. Use delivery alerts. Most retailers or shipping 
companies let you opt into tracking alerts. Traffic 
alerts notify you as soon as your package has arrived.  
2. Have your package delivered to your neighbor’s 
house if you will not be home to receive it                    
immediately or ship it to your office if that’s easier.  
3. Require a signature for delivery. It’s not very        
convenient, but this ensures your packages, especially 
valuable ones, can’t be left on the front porch           
unattended.  
4. Use an AMAZON locker. AMAZON handles 
more than half of the on-line purchases in America 
and has some ways to keep your packages safe.  
Customers can have items shipped to secure          
AMAZON lockers in 900 cities.  These are kiosks  
located near grocery stores, apartment buildings and 
other heavily travelled areas, where packages can be 
securely left unattended.  Once your package has been 

delivered, you can pick up from a locker using a          
special security code.  (You don’t have to 
be an AMAZON PRIME member, for this service.)  
5. Use AMAZON Key. This electronic lock system 
allows AMAZON delivery people to drop-off             
packages inside your garage, gate, or house.  This is a 
service for AMAZON PRIME customers only (please 
use at your own risk).   
6. Use a SMART home security system like Ring or 
Nest, which has a doorbell camera and alerts you 
when someone is at your door.  Having a system like 
this can be a deterrent to thieves, however it is not a 
sure thing.  
 

Check the services offered by the delivery                   
companies.  UPS offers a service that allows you to 
pick the date and time a package is delivered. This  
allows you to choose a time when you are home for 
packages to be delivered. An additional fee may     
apply. Packages can also be held at UPS Stores and 
other locations. FedEx allows you to have a package 
held at a local FedEx Office, a Walgreens Store, or 
other locations.  The United States Postal Service can 
also hold your packages or redirect deliveries.   
 

As a reminder, the forementioned is information that 
can help minimize the risk of Porch Piracy. The 
Cheverly Police Department will continue to deliver 
related ancillary services to the community. If would 
like to call to discuss this or any other matter related to 
public safety, feel free to call (301) 341-1055 during 
normal business hours , 9 am—5 pm Monday thru  
Friday. 
 

       ~Chief Carl Miller 
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CHEVERLY SOCCER CLUB 4th WARD CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
 

Hello neighbors! This is a friendly reminder about 
the Ward 4 Civic Association monthly Zoom     
meeting.  The meetings are held every 3rd Monday 
of the Month.  The Zoom meeting information is:     

 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81086133096?
pwd=RkdIMIdvVS9wTE1GK3hGZndCZE9IZz09  

ZOOM Meeting ID - 810-8613-3096 
Passcode - 534690 

 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

Open House on Tuesday, March 14 from 9 am-11 am. 
We are accepting applications for the 23-24 school 
year. 
 

There are limited spaces in some classes. 
Please visit our website at sascheverly.org for more 
information or contact us at 301-773-0223.  
 
 

CHEVERLY DAY 
 

Do you enjoy Cheverly Day? Want to be a part of it? 
The Cheverly Day Team will meet March 22 at       7 
p.m. In the community building. Come with ideas and 
how to make them happen.   
 

MARTIAL ARTS 
 

MNCPPC (with Town of Cheverly) and TKA present 
Tang Soo Do Karate and jujitsu at Cheverly Town 
Hall for both youth and adults.  Build fitness, coordi-
nation, and self-confidence as you learn martial arts 
skills in a safe and fun environment!   
 

Youth ages 6-12—Mondays 7-8pm, $60 starting 
March 6, 2023 for 10 weeks 

 

Adults ages 13 and up—Mondays 8-9:30pm, $70 
starting March 6, 2023 for 10 weeks 

 

Visit our website at tkasudo.com or call our office at 
301-840-9262 for information and to register. 
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
 INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE       

March Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, March 6, 2023 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., virtually via Zoom, watch for  
announcements on the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new  
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact  
sheila.salo@gmail.com or see the Cheverly town  
website for a copy of the meeting agenda. 
 

GREEN@HOME -- What is a Native Plant? 
 

Simply put, a native plant is one that occurs naturally 
in the place where it evolved. Or you can say that it is 
one that occurs naturally in a particular region, state, 
ecosystem, and habitat without direct or indirect  
human actions. So we look for plants native to  
Maryland, and in particular to the Piedmont/Coastal 
Plain region. Plants native to our area support local 
food webs. They feed the insects that feed our baby 
birds. They produce seeds that feed birds and other 
wildlife. In total, we can say they support us! 
 

That’s why we are encouraged to add more native 
plants to our yards. Woody plants support a high level 
of biodiversity. Replacing lawn grass with native 
plants reduces maintenance with its potential for air 
and water pollution. 
 
 

Learn more about using native plants and trees and 
converting your lawn to a conservation landscape 
through the University of Maryland Extension’s  
Bay-Wise Program. The National Audubon Society 
offers on-site visits; contact audubonwildlifehabi-
tat@gmail.com. The Cheverly Native Planting Project 
(https://www.cheverlynativeplantingproject.org/)  
provides similar advice. 
 
 

Which native plants are right for your yard? A good 

guide is Native Plants for Wildlife Habitat and  

Conservation Landscaping. See also the Maryland  

Native Plant Society’s Landscaping with Native 

Plants. To see what plants might look like in your 

yard check out the Friends of Lower Beaverdam 

Creek garden at Magruder Spring, and the Town Hall 

gardens created by the Cheverly Native Planting  

Project. 

Which native plants are right for your yard? A good 
guide is Native Plants for Wildlife Habitat and  
Conservation Landscaping. See also the Maryland  
Native Plant Society’s Landscaping with Native 
Plants. To see what plants might look like in your 
yard check out the Friends of Lower Beaverdam 
Creek garden at Magruder Spring, and the Town Hall 
gardens created by the Cheverly Native Planting  
Project. 
 

Where can you find native plants for your yard?  

Chesapeake Natives in Rosaryville, Maryland grows 

local plants from seed. Earth Sangha’s wild plant 

nursery in Virginia propagates native plants from  

local forests and meadows. Find more tips on buying 

native plants at How to Shop for Native Plants. 
 

Together we can provide a healthier habitat for  

wildlife and for ourselves!  
 

 

CHEVERLY CERT 
 

Interested in Joining Cheverly CERT Team? 
 

Our team is very active in the community and is  
always seeking new members. 
 

Anyone interested in becoming a member of Cheverly 
CERT may email cheverlycert19@gmail.com 
 
 

As a CERT member you can: Search for lost or  
kidnaped children, Staff Emergency Operations  
Centers and monitor events, help with Emergency  
Operations Center security; driving, information,  
assisting disabled visitors and minor first aid,  
Assist Red Cross and other relief organizations on 
mass care. 
 
 

After we get your information, we will ask you to take 
some basic training to become certified as a CERT 
member. Other optional basic training will be offered 
including First Aid, Infant First Aid, CPR/AED and 
more.  We encourage our members to take advantage 
of the training offered. 
 
 

The vast majority of the training is provided at no cost 
to our members. 
 
 

Our team leader is Christopher “Chris” Blegen. If you 
like more information about Cheverly Cert our  
website is cheverlycert.org or you can call  
(240) 303-2447. 
 
 

We look forward to hearing from you in the near  
future. 
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The Cheverly Garden Club will be having their next 
meeting on Monday, March 20th at the Cheverly  
United Methodist Church at 7:00 pm in the  
fourth-floor narthex. Our featured guest speaker will 
be from the Patterson Park Audubon Center and their 
subject will be ‘Gardening for Birds.’ We hope to see 
you at the meeting! 
 
 

Mark your Calendar – The annual Cheverly  
Garden Club Plant Sale will be held in Town Park 
on Saturday, May 13th. The Garden Club will be 
selling natives, perennials, bedding plants, and  
vegetables. 
 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues,  
programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are  
available by email. December 15th is the annual  
deadline for applications. For an application or further  
information, please e-mail the club at 
CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net  
 

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the seed and 
flower catalogs! 
 
 
 

BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
 

Put your boy on the path to fun outdoor adventures 
this year! – Boy Scout BSA Troop 257 is expanding 
and has fun activities planned for boys 11 to 18 (sixth 
to twelfth grade.) In February, we held our annual 
"Blue and Gold Dinner" with the Cub Scouts where 
we honored scouts who earned merit badges or new 
ranks. This month we have our Search and Rescue 
event covering life-saving skills. In April, we are 
planning to train on swimming ahead of our Spring 
kayaking overnight outing. Plus more campouts - in 
June we are planning to do a campout on the beach!  
If you are interested in joining Scouts, please contact 
Micah Watson at micah@cheverlyday.com or  
240-603-9366. (We can also connect boys and girls  
11 and under with Cub Scout Pack 257, and we can  
connect girls 11 to 18 with a neighboring BSA Girls 
Troop.)  Reminder, we are still selling firewood. 
Please purchase some to support our troop. This is our 
primary fundraiser. Thanks in advance!             

Thanks to everyone for playing cupid and “spreading 
the love” with our Valentine’s Day exchange! Young 
and old enjoyed the event and it brought a ton of joy 
to our community. The next big event is the CPRC 
Spring Festival cosponsored by the Cheverly Rec 
Council. See the flyer for details but it will be held in 
Town Park on April 15th from 2-4 and like last year 
will include face painting, pony rides, an inflatable 
obstacle (new this year) and a petting zoo. Come on 
out and have some fun!  
 
 

Please remember weekly playgroup happens every 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday in the gym from     
10-12. If the gym is closed for some reason, there  
will be an email to the list and post of Facebook to 
alert parents and caregivers. Please note that there is 
no playgroup on government holidays. There are toys   
on the stage in and on top of the wooden box. Please 
keep children away and watch your fingers since the 
lid is heavy! Make sure to leave the gym nice and 
clean and the toys organized. We also try to host a 
Sunday coffee hour playgroup either in the gym or    
at a local park. Contact us if you would like to host!  

As always we are looking for a few more board   
members or individuals who can volunteer for specific 
tasks like organizing baby meetups, playgroups and 
events!  If you have ideas for events we would also 
love to hear them. Contact cprcpresident@gmail.com 
with questions.  

If you aren’t a current member and would like to be, 
or just forgot to renew, please email us at              
cprcmembership@gmail.com or visit our website and 
click the “join” button.  

RECREATION COUNCIL 
 

The bunny is back!!! Please join the Rec Council for 
an Easter egg hunt and fun on April 8th outside of the 
community center at 10 am. There will be egg hunts 
for the kids by age and prizes. Plus an appearance by 
the bunny. 
 

We want to take this time to recognize a woman who 
has made the Rec Council and all of these great 
Cheverly traditions possible on her "retirement". Bar-
bara Pejokovich has served as the president of the Rec 
Council for 53 years (you read that right) and has self-
lessly donated her time. A huge thank you to Barbara 
and all she has done to bring smiles to the faces of the 
young and old in our community!!   
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Please remember we typically meet the last Tuesday 
of the month at 7 pm in the large conference room at 
the community center. Ideally any group or organiza-
tion that has an interest in rec activities or ideas for 
future events would send a representative to each of 
our meetings. We need you to make successful pro-
grams for all ages in our community!  For example, 
did you know that the rec council is hosting pickleball 
every Tuesday from 10-2 in the gym!  Anyone from a 
beginner to a pro can stop by to play.  
 

The rec council hosts the beloved Halloween party, 
Holiday Party and Easter Egg Hunt every year. Please 
join us at our March meeting on March 21, 2023 at 
7pm in the community center to lend a hand or pitch 
in some ideas (note this date is NOT the last Tuesday 
due to a scheduling conflict). See you there. 

It’s easy to forget that while people may have heard of 
Cheverly Native Planting Project, many may not 
know exactly what it is we do and why. Since we’re 
gearing up for spring and our thoughts are turning to 
getting outside again, we thought this would be a good 
time to re-introduce ourselves.  
 

Hi, there! CNPP is a group of volunteers committed to 
increasing the number of native plants in yards and 
greenspaces. Native plants and the removal of inva-
sive species are necessary for restoring ecological bal-
ance, creating healthier habitats, increasing biodiversi-
ty, managing storm water, and for fighting climate 
change. Best yet is that landscaping and natural spaces 
can be filled with native plants, environmentally 
sound, AND beautiful and inviting!    
 

Community Bulletin Board 
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We take a multi-pronged approach to promoting the  
use of native plants and eliminating invasives plant 
species.  
1. SEVEN SITES: We have seven sites on public 

land throughout town ranging from four          
landscaped beds filled with natives at Town    
Center and Cheverly Police Station to the     
wooded 11-acres of the Cheverly Nature Park. 
CNPP    volunteers work at these sites removing 
invasives, planting natives, and doing whatever 
else is needed to create ecologically-sound       
habitats suited to each site. 

2. YARD VISITS: We have a group of trained     
volunteers who do yard and property visits to   
help identify plants, figure out which landscaping 
problems to tackle, and help choose native plants 
that will work with the specific conditions of the 
space. 

3. 2-FOR-1 TRADE: Each year we hold a 2-for-1 
Trade where we provide two free native shrubs in 
exchange for removing one invasive shrub from 
your yard or property. 

4. FREE PLANTS: We divide and share our native 
flowers and grasses with neighbors to help make 
converting yards to native plant habitats more   
affordable.  

5. INFO SHARING: We share research and          
information on environmentally-sound             
landscaping to help each other learn best practices 
in creating ecologically beneficial landscapes.  

6. COLLABORATIONS: Most importantly, we   
collaborate with other local groups that share our 
goals.  

 

It's a lot of work, but we love it. It’s incredibly       
rewarding to see your hard work bloom - which we 
literally get to see! We can always use more help so 
hope you will join us! 
 

For more information, to volunteer or become a   
member, or to just check out how gorgeous native 
plants can be, please visit our website at             
cheverlynativeplantingproject.org. You can also      
follow us on FB – Cheverly Native Planting Project  
or IG @chvnativeplantings. Our email is                
cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com.  
 

CHEVERLY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB 
 

CBGC Baseball and Tee Ball registration is now open 
on our website for all kids ages 4 through 13.  Age on 
May 1st, 2023 is the date cutoff (players must turn 4 
prior to May 1st and cannot turn 14 prior to May 1st).  
Information can be found at www.cheverlybgc.org/
play-baseball.  Weather permitting we will begin play 

on Saturday, March 25th.  The season will run until 
mid-June. ED UP TO 105 LIVES  

CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 

New Ways to Help Your Neighbors  
In last month’s Newsletter, we  
announced four new programs to 

assist Cheverly Village volunteers: a “Stronger 
Memory” curriculum, care management consultation, 
a discussion group on putting one’s affairs in order, 
and a program we call Expanding Digital Literacy. 
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In this issue, we encourage you to become involved 
with this fourth program, which aims to build  
members’ confidence and capability in using  
commonplace technology. 
 

You absolutely do not need to be a “techie” to help 
your Cheverly neighbors to expand their digital      
literacy!   Please join us to be trained to be a “tech 
coach.”  With just ninety minutes of expert training 
and some well-organized tech guides, you’ll learn 
how to work systematically with a village member 
who is a “late adopter” of today’s technology,  
enabling them slowly to master and become confident 
doing the routine “tech” tasks that you are already so 
familiar with.  
 

A second way in which you can help Cheverly Village 
technology “late adopters” break through their digital 
barriers is to learn how to help them inventory their 
digital access—the services they receive from their 
internet carrier and the other digital services they pay 
for. Based on this inventory, Village members will 
receive expert assistance from a Cheverly Village  
volunteer in how to save money and get the digital 
access they need.  
 

Third, you can occasionally help host Cheverly Vil-
lage’s monthly “Tech Time,”—a light-hearted two-
hour session, held at the Community Center, in which 
members and volunteers find answers to their tech-
nical puzzlements.  
 

Finally, you can help your neighbors by telling them 
about Cheverly Village’s Expanding Digital Literacy 
program!  
 

If any of these ways to build digital literacy intrigue 
you, or to learn how to become a member of Cheverly 
Village, contact us at village@cheverlyvillage.org or 
at 240-770-1033 
 

Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village Vice President 
Ryan Moore, Volunteer Support Team   

Molly Morrissey, Community Outreach Team 
 

THE WOMEN'S CLUB 
 

(TOGETHER WE CREATE A SAFE &  
LOVING COMMUNITY THAT IS  

COMPASSIONATE, CARING, KIND,  
AND THAT DEFINES "LOVE IN ACTION") 

 

MARCH IS WOMEN'S HISTORY MONTH  
Visit our showcase at the Community Center.  

 

Show your appreciation to women by telling a woman 
in your life how much she means to you and how 
much you appreciate her. 

 

Watch for information about Community Renewal - 
Capital Area in our April article and Showcase. 
 

Meeting: Wed. March 15 at 10 a.m. at the  
Community Center 
 

Membership: $25 / individual or $35 / family 
(donations appreciated) 
 

773-2211 / Joyce Lang@verizon.net / the Steering 
Committee 
 

JOIN US IN COALITION BUILDING! 

CIVIC AFRICAN AMERICAN             
COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION 

(CAACO) 

CELEBRATING  
WOMEN’S HISTORY MONTH 

 
Celebrating Women’s History Month!  
The theme for 2023 is “Celebrating 
Women Who Tell Our Stories.”  This 
acknowledges women, past and present 
that have been active covering all forms 
of media, storytelling to include print,  
radio, tv, stage, screen, blogs, podcasts, 
news, and social media.   
 

CAACO meetings are every 4th 
Monday of the month at 7PM.  

Contact information below. 
 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO President 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 
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COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-615-2215 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español 
del 
Boletín. 

Meetings & Events 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  

 Monday, March 6th  Green Infrastructure Mtg. 
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm 

 Tuesday, March 7th  Planning Board Meeting 
 7:30 pm  

 Friday, March 10th   Coffee with the Chief 
 9:30  pm  - 11:00 am Large Conference Room 

 Monday, March 13th 21st Century Policing Panel  
 7:00 pm   - 9:00 pm Community Center - GYM 

 Tuesday, March 14th Open Gym –Teen Night 
 6:00 pm   - 8:00 pm Community Center - GYM 

 Friday, March 17th  Resident Appreciation Day
 Noon - 1:00 pm  Town Hall 

 Friday, March 17th  Youth Volleyball/Spike ball 
 6:00 pm   - 8:00 pm Community Center - GYM 

 Tuesday, March 22nd Open Gym –Teen Night 
 6:00 pm   - 8:00 pm Community Center - GYM 

 Wednesday, March 23rd Cheverly Boys & Girls Club 
    Baseball/Tee Ball Registration  

 Monday, March 27th State of Cheverly Address 
 7:00 pm  - 9:00 pm Community Center - Gym 

 Tuesday, March 28th Narcan Training 
 6:00 pm    Registration Required  

 Wednesday, March 29th Booms/Noise Meeting        
 7:00 pm   Zoom 

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

